
Board Agenda Item 48

DATE: March 24, 2020

TO: Board of Supervisors

SUBMITTED BY: Steven E. White, Director

Department of Public Works and Planning

SUBJECT: Reject Bids for Contract No. 19-18-CD, Wastewater Treatment at the El Porvenir 

and Cantua Creek Facilities

RECOMMENDED ACTION(S):

Reject all bids for Contract 19-18-CD, Wastewater Treatment Improvements at the El Porvenir and 

Cantua Creek Facilities, Community Development Block Grant Project No. 18291 and 18091.

Approval of the recommended action will reject the bid received for the proposed Wastewater Treatment 

Improvements at the El Porvenir and Cantua Creek Facilities project (Project).  These facilities serve County 

Service Area Nos. 30 (El Porvenir) and 32 (Cantua Creek).  The Community Development Block Grant 

(CDBG) program made funding available for the Project, but it is an insufficient amount to cover the bid.  

This item pertains to locations in District 1.

ALTERNATIVE ACTION(S):

There is no viable alternative action, as the allocated CDBG funding does not provide sufficient funds to 

construct the improvements, based on the bid.  

FISCAL IMPACT:

There is no increase in Net County Cost associated with the recommended actions.  All costs incurred for 

the Project were funded through the CDBG program.

DISCUSSION:

The planned work for the Project consists of adding headworks, replacing the aeration systems, and 

installing a flow metering system at each of the wastewater treatment plants.  Additionally, at El Porvenir, the 

pond liner requires repair and the levee adjacent to the aeration pond will need to be regraded. 

On June 5, 2018, the Board approved $500,000 for the Project ($250,000 for each facility), as part of the 

2018-19 Action Plan using CDBG funds, which is not enough to cover the amount of the bid received.

On January 21, 2020, the Department issued a Notice to Bidders for the Project, using the Department’s 

standard instructions and construction contract template.  On February 20, 2020, the Department held a bid 

opening and one bid was received.  W.M. Lyles bid was $691,257, which is $334,957, or 94%, higher than 

the engineer’s estimate of $356,300.

Plans and specifications for the Project were prepared by the Department’s Design Division.  Upon your 
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Board’s rejection of the bid received, the Department will re-advertise for bids.  Under the Public Contract 

Code, no other option is available at this time. Upon holding a second bid opening, anticipated for April 23, 

the Department will return to your Board with the results.  Although not ideal, the slight delay associated with 

rebidding the project will not cause the project to miss funding deadlines, nor will it negatively impact the 

health and safety of the community.

ATTACHMENTS INCLUDED AND/OR ON FILE:

Location Maps

CAO ANALYST:

Sonia M. De La Rosa
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